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Campus buildings 
• given new names 

To alleviate confusion due the fre­
quent moving of offices around cam­
pus, nine buildings at Coastal have 
been given new names. 

The changes include: 
• Former Art building to 

Hampton Hall; 
• Athletic Administration building 

to Arcadia Hall; 
• Facilities Management building 

to Winyah House; 
• Human Resources/Equal 

Opportunity building to Indigo 
House; 

• Institutional Research (former 
Society House) to Laurel Center; 

• Current Admissions building to 

Kingston Hall; 
• Printing/mail/purchasing/vend­

ing building to Sands Hall; 
• Current Public Safety building to 

Atheneum Hall; and 
• Welcome Center to The 

Rotunda. 
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Three appointed to Horry County 
Higher Education Commission 

The Horry 
County Higher Edu­
cation Commission 
has announced the 
appointment of three 
new members. Terry 
G. Chandler, Etrulia 
P. Dozier and Peggy 
M. Vogel will each 
serve four-year terms 
as commission members. 

Chandler is a retired educator who 
has served as a teacher, principal and 
administrator. He earned a bachelor's 
degree in elementary education from 
Catawba College and a master's degree 
in educational administration from the 
University of Virginia. Chandler began 
his career as a teacher in the public 
schools of Prince William County, Va. 
He was an elementary and junior high 
school principal in Florence County, 
S.C., before joining Horry County 
Schools m 1977 as director of 
Elementary and Middle School 
Education. Before retiring in 2000 he 
was Horry County Schools' deputy 
superintendent for system accountabili­
ty. Chandler now serves as a consultant 
with Susan Kovalik & Associates. 

Dozier is a retired educator who 
served as librarian at Whittemore Park 
Middle School for 44 years. A native of 
Anderson, S.C., she earned a bachelor's 
degree from Benedict College, and she 
won a Carnegie Scholarship to the 
graduate program in library service at 
Atlanta University. Dozier is a trustee of 
the Horry County Public Library sys­
tem, a former member of the Morris 
College Board of Trustees and a trustee 
at Mount Calvary No. 1 Missionary 
Baptist Church. 

Vogel is a school psychologist with 
Horry County Schools. A native of 
Montclair, N.J., she earned a bachelor's 
degree in psychology from the State 
University of New York at Buffalo, a 
master's degree in school psychology 
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H EC ... continued from page I 

from Alfred University and a Ph.D. in 
family and child development from 
Virginia Polytechnic Institute and State 
University. She is a member of the Pee 
Dee Association of School 
Psychologists, the National Association 
of School Psychologists and the 
National Council on Family Relations. 

The Horry County Higher 
Education Commission was formed in 
1959 by the South Carolina General 
Assembly to develop · higher education 
opportunities for students of Horry 
County . Commission members are rec­
ommended by the Horry County 
Legislative Delegation and appointed 
by the Governor of South Carolina. 
The organization has played a signifi­
cant role in the continuing develop­
ment of Coastal Carolina University. 

Prince wins book 
award 

Eldred E. 
"Wink" Prince Jr., 
associate professor 
of history and 
chair of Coastal's 
Department of 
History, has won 
the presug10us 
George C. Rogers 
Jr. Award for the 
Best Book of South Carolina History 
for 200 l . Prince's book Long Green: The 
Rise and Fall of Tobacco in South 
Carolina was published last year by the 
University of Georgia Press. Prince 
received the award recently at the South 
Carolina Historical Society's 147th 
annual meeting in Charleston. 

The South Carolina Historical 
Society presents the award annually to 
recognize extraordinary accomplish­
ments in the historiography of South 
Carolina. The award is named for the 
late George C. Rogers Jr., distinguished 
historian, professor and author of many 
books on South Carolina history. 

A native of Loris, Prince joined the 
Coastal faculty in 1987. He earned a 
bachelor's degree, master 's degree and a 
Ph.D . in history from the University of 
South Carolina. 

Coastal faculty earn promotions 
The Coastal Carolina University Board of Trustees has approved recommenda­

tions by the administration for faculty promotions and tenure. 
David DeCenzo, incoming dean of the E. Craig Wall Sr. College of Business 

Administration, was conferred the rank of professor of management and has been 
awarded tenure. 

The board approved emeritus status for the following retiring faculty members: 
• Les Whitley, emeritus professor of biology; 
• William Horace Wood, emeritus professor of education. 

The following faculty promotions were approved: 
• Jessie Brown, to professor of education; 
• Michael Ferguson, to professor of biology; 
• Brian Nance, to professor of history; 
• Prashant Sansgiry, to professor of mathematics; 
• Ken Townsend, to professor of history; 
• Sam Wathen, to professor of management; 
• Margaret Fain, to librarian; 
• Okay Akman, to associate professor of mathematics with tenure; 
• David Bankston, to associate professor of music with tenure; 
• Stephen Bush, to associate professor of biology with tenure; 
• Taylor Damonte, to associate professor of management with tenure; 
• John Goodwin, to associate professor of chemistry with tenure; 
• loana Mihaila, to associate professor of mathematics with tenure; 
• Jose Sanjines, to associate professor of Spanish with tenure; and 
• Eric Wright, to associate professor of marine science with tenure. 

Fourteen Coastal members inducted 
into Omicron Delta Kappa 

Thirteen students and one staff 
member have been inducted into the 
Coastal Carolina University Circle of 
Omicron Delta Kappa (ODK). 

ODK is a national honor society 
that recognizes achievement in scholar­
ship, athletics, campus or community 
service, mass media and the creative and 
performing arts. 

To be eligible for ODK, students 
must be juniors or seniors enrolled on a 
full-time basis. They must be in the top 
30 percent of their class and have held 
at least one leadership position. 

The students are: 
Seniors 
• Jean-Philippe Coutier, finance major 
of Conway; 
• Paula Laughinghouse, elementary 
education major of Loris; 
• Julie Martin, English major of 
Conway; 
• Amanda Windsor , marine science 
major of Sidney, Ohio; 
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juniors 
• Jason Adams, dramatic arts major of 
Conway; 
• Nathan Forester, management major 
of Saskatoon , Saskatchewan, Canada; 
• Christorpher Hyer, physical education 
major of Oneco, Conn. ; 
• Kelley Jordan, management major of 
Lexington; 
• Kara Koppel, psychology major of 
McDonald, Ohio; 
• Shawn Passwaters, marketing major of 
Surfside Beach; 
• Sarah Rider, marine science major of 
Overland Park, Kan.; 
• Kristen Schulte, biology major of 
Crestview Hills, Ky.; and 
• Daniel West, political science major of 
Conway. 

Kim Montague, director of resi­
dence life, also was inducted. 



Psychology students present research 
Seven Coastal senior psychology 

majors presented research projects at 
the Carolinas Psychology Conference in 
Raleigh, N.C., in April. Students were 
required to submit abstracts of research 
papers for consideration prior to the 
conference, which was cosponsored by 
North Carolina State University and 
Meredith College. 

The participating students present­
ed the following project topics: 
• Cindy Constine of Myrtle Beach, ''A 
Comparison of Perceived Negative 
Interactions in Tattooed and Non­
Tattooed Subjects"; 
• Meegan Davis of Orlando, Fla., 

"Alcohol Abuse and Feeling of 
Hopelessness in College Students"; 
• Len Egan of Warrenville, Ill., "Job 
Satisfaction in University Faculty"; 
• Melanie Fox of Myrtle Beach, 
"Computer Trivia Game Performance 
as a Function oflncentive Conditions"; 
• Melissa Seeley of Surfside Beach, "The 
Relationship Between Campus Crime 
and Alcohol Establishments"; 
• Theresa Seymour of Scranton, Pa., 
"The Relationship Between Self­
Efficacy and Physical Dating Violence"; 
and 
• Hilary Summers of Dillonvale, Ohio, 
"Effects of Music on Heart Rate." 

SuperSonic Summer Youth Programs 
SuperSonic Summer Youth 

Programs, a series of summer educa­
tional programs designed for students 
age seven to 16, are being offered 
June 3 through August 1 at Coastal. 

More than 30 programs are avail­
able including classes on computer 
technology, foreign language, science, 
arts, drama and writing skills. 
Sponsored by Coastal's School of 
Continuing Studies, all classes will be 
held on the Coastal campus. 

All courses are held Monday 

through Thursday. Half-day courses 
begin at $69 per student and full-day 
courses begin at $139. A discount will 
apply if a student registers for two or 
more full-weeks of classes or four or 
more half-day classes. 

The courses are taught by Coastal 
instructors, Horry County school 
teachers and community experts m 
the field. 

For more information or to 
register, call 349-2665 or visit 
www.coastal.edu/learn on the Internet. 

History students 
present research 

Six students from Coastal's chapter 
of Phi Alpha Theta, the national honor 
society for history students and faculty, 
presented research papers at the organi­
zation's annual regional conference held 
recently at Fayetteville State University. 

The students presented papers on 
the following topics: 
• Steve Hartley of Drexel Hill, Pa., 
"The Homestead Strike of 1892"; 
• Brad Hensell of Conway, "The Seven 
Years War and Russian Withdrawal"; 
• Mimi Horan of Conway, 
"Revolutionary Scapegoats: Hessian 
Mercenaries and the American War for 
Independence"; 
• Jesse Hucks of Loris, "The 
Presidential Election of 1812"; 
• Sal De Gennaro of Loris, "Loyalty in 
the State of Rebellion: the Actions of 
Loyalists in South Carolina"; and 
• Brandi Thomason of Murrells Inlet, 
"Up from the Sea: Resurrecting the 
Steamship North Carolina." 

Eldred "Wink" Prince, associate 
professor of history at Coastal, and John 
Navin, assistant professor of history at 
Coastal, served as session moderators. 

Coastal has been chosen to host the 
2003 Phi Alpha Theta regional meeting. 

Grande Dunes tour raises money for archaeology, history 
An event showcasing one of the area's newest 

housing developments is helping support the study of the 
area's past. 

The recent tour of the new Grande Dunes develop­
ment, a 2,200-acre resort and residential community in 
Myrtle Beach developed by Burroughs and Chapin 
Company, Inc., raised a total of $7,645. Proceeds from 
the event, which was organized by Susan McMillan of 
Conway and Joanne Milnor of Murrells Inlet, were 
donated to Coastal Carolina University's Archaeology 
Endowment and to the Horry County Historical Society. 

McMillan has been closely involved with many of 
Coastal's past archaeological endeavors, which were led 
for many years by former history professor and archaeol­
ogist Jim Michie. In the 1980s and early 1990s Michie 
led many successful archaeological excavations on the 
sites of several Georgetown County plantations includ­
ing Richmond Hill, The Oaks, Arcadia and Mansfield. 

The Archaeology Endowment at Coastal will help 
fund future archaeological programs in the area. 

Grande Dunes tour organizers donate proceeds. From left to right: 
Ben Burroughs of the Horry County Historical Society; tour organizer 

Joanne Milnor; Carol Rosenthal of Burroughs and Chapin Company, Inc.; 
Lynn Franken, dean of Coastal's Edwards College of Humanities and 
Fine Arts; Martin Bellamy of Burroughs and Chapin Company, Inc.; 

and Susan McMillan, tour organizer and archaeology enthusiast. 
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Coastal students present papers at national conference 
Twenty-six Coastal students pre­

sented scholarly papers at the National 
Conference on Undergraduate Research 
(NCUR) held recently at the University 
of Wisconsin, Whitewater. Students 
and faculty from more than 400 col­
leges and universities in the United 
States participated in the conference, an 
annual event designed to enrich under­
graduate teaching and learning by giv­
ing students firsthand experience in the 
process of scholarly exploration and dis­
covery. 

Conference presenters are selected 
on the basis of abstracts of their research 
submitted four months in advance of 
the conference. 

The following Coastal students 
gave presentations: 

• Jordanna Baker, a senior biology 
major of Myrtle Beach, presented 
"What's Wrong With Terminal 
Sedation?"; 

• Robin Brown, a senior health pro­
motion major of Myrtle Beach., pre­
sented "Confidence in Negotiating Safe 
Sex"; 

• Ashlee Bunting, a senior political 
science major of Myrtle Beach, present­
ed ''An Examination of Two Levels of 
Time in Borges' The Garden of Forking 
Paths"; 

• Megan Butterworth, a senior 
marine science major of Bellaire, Ohio, 
presented "The Effects of the Water on 
and around Waites Island on Ammonia 
Production in Fundulus Heteroclitus"; 

• Dianna DeNitto , a junior psy­
chology major of Myrtle Beach, pre­
sented "Devils Dressed in Angles' 
Robes': Slaveholders, Slavery and 
Christianity in Narrative of the Life of 
Frederick Douglass, an American Slave"; 

• Chika Ekeji, a senior computer 
science major of Conway, presented 
"Evaluation of Fuzzy Set Ranking 
Methods for Decision Making in 
Intelligent Systems"; 

• Kathy Girod, a senior English 
major of Myrtle Beach, presented "The 
Necessity of Foreign-Language Fluency 
in the United States"; 

• Paul Grammer, a senior biology 
major of Tiffin, Ohio, and Travis Scott, 
a junior biology major of Greenville, 

presented "The Effects of the Water on 
and around Waites Island on the 
Chloride Cells of the Opercular 
Epithelium"; 

• Rebecca Hamill, a senior English 
major of Myrtle Beach, presented "The 
Art of Re/Membering and Retelling in 
Rivera and Rabelais"; 

• Denise James, a senior English 
major of Florence, presented 
"Recognizing the Absurdism in J.D. 
Salinger's A Perfect Day far Banana.fish"; 

• Thomas Karetas, a senior com­
puter science major of Myrtle Beach, 
presented "Order from Disorder, 
Computers and Chaos"; 

• Caitlin Lamb, a senior marine sci­
ence major of Bel Air, Md ., presented 
"Controls upon Nesting Temperature 
Regimes within Beach Sands used by 
the Loggerhead Sea Turtle"; 

• Paige Landry, a senior market­
ing/professional golf management 
major of Ontario, Canada, presented 
"Identifying Performance Gaps in 
Services at Primary U.S . Golf 
Destinations: an Application of the 
Importance-Performance Matrix to 
Canadian Golfers"; 

• Leigh Little, a senior English/sec­
ondary education major of Surfside 
Beach, presented "Women as a Threat"; 

• Marcia Paul, a junior English 
major of Loris, presented "Sor juana: 
Wild Women Tamed"; 

• Alison Poling, a senior account­
ing/finance major of Murrells Inlet, 
presented "The Revenue Recognition 
Principle and its Impact on the 
Financial Reporting System in the 
United States"; 

• Timmy Ritter, a senior account­
ing/finance major of LaPlata, Md., pre­
sented "Mergers and Acquisitions: 
Effects on the Economic and Corporate 
Structure"; 

• Michael Rivers, a senior health 
promotion major of Jefferson, present­
ed "Supplement use among 
Undergraduate College Students;" 

• Jeremy Roderick , a senior 
accounting major of Myrtle Beach, pre­
sented "Business Valuation: 
Determining the Value of a Business 
and its Goodwill"; 

• Philip Sellers, a senior interdisci­
plinary studies major of Conway, pre­
sented "Successfully Building a Web 
Application Business"; 

• Margaret Sexton, a senior marine 
science major of Taylors, presented 
"Putting Wisdom to Good Use"; 

• Melanie Soose, a senior account­
ing major of Glenshaw, Pa., presented 
"Goodwill and Intangible Assets - The 
New Rules FASB Statement 142 -
Goodwill and other Intangible Assets"; 

• Danielle Watson, a junior ele­
mentary education major of Sumter, 
presented "Correspondences Between 
the Story and the Story within the Story 
in Borges' The Secret Miracle"; 

• Jamie Wirth, a senior marine sci­
ence major of Coatesville, Pa., present­
ed "Impact of Atmospheric Waves on 
the Artie Oscillation over the Northern 
Oceans"; and 

• Jhonda Wolfe, a senior health 
promotion major of Orangeburg, pre­
sented "Teacher Knowledge 
Concerning Childhood Asthma." 

Birthdays 
May Constance Edwards 

22 David Parker 10 Dennis French 
24 Kevin Jenerette Henry Geletzke 
25 Barbara D. Scott 11 Anne Denbow-

Pete Strickland .Gilbert 
26 Sue Colvard Stephanie Freeman 
27 Marianne Nicole Kocot 

Orlandini Don Milius 
28 Tymberley Wittrig Joseph Winslow 
30 Porter Medley 13 Sandy Mishoe 
31 Dan Selwa 14 David Hackney 

Betsy Puskar 
June 15 Lawrence Altman 

1 Penny Bell Robin Edwards-
Michelle Lewis Russell 
Rob Young Dennis Roakes 

4 Brad Harmon Donni ta Jane 
5 Darcy Carr Thrash 
6 Vicki Williams Robin Turner 
7 Lill Heit 17 Chris Johnson 

Roy Moye Janice Elizabeth 
8 Bernard Burroughs Schwartz 

Stella Cooper 
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Thirty-six students inducted into foreign 
language honor society 

Thirty-six Coastal students have been inducted into the university's Gamma Psi 
chapter of Alpha Mu Gamma, a national honor society for foreign language stu­
dents. 

Alpha Mu Gamma, founded on the campus of Los Angeles Community 
College in 1931, is designed to enhance the study of foreign languages and reward 
students who excel in their chosen language. 

Foreign language majors inducted into Coastal's Gamma Psi chapter are: 
German 

• Marsh Goodman, a senior of Johnsonville 
• Lacey O'Brien, a junior of Conway 

Spanish 
• Natali Amaradasa, a junior of Myrtle Beach 
• Lyndsay Anderson, a senior of Conway 
• Julie Berwanger, a senior of Leawood, Kan. 
• Jennifer Blakely, a junior of Myrtle Beach 
• Susan Brown, a sophomore of Chesapeake, Va. 
• Megan Butterworth, a senior of Bellaire, Ohio 
• Gena Darby, a senior of Fountain Inn 
• Tiffany Dzuiba, a senior of Bridgeton, Mo. 
• Nacole Edwards, a senior of Myrtle Beach 
• Jeffrey Embt, a senior of Attica, N.Y. 
• Jennifer Gathergood, a junior of Columbus, Ohio 
• Vanessa Graham, a Coastal graduate of Myrtle Beach 
• Jodi Gulledge, a sophomore of Myrtle Beach 
• Jodi Hardee, a junior of Conway 
• Rebecca Lupo, a junior of Conway 
• Jennifer Lyerly, a senior of Myrtle Beach 
• Lara A. Marlowe, a senior of Myrtle Beach 
• Keith McNeal, a senior of Garden City Beach 
• San jay Mishra, a sophomore of North Myrtle Beach 
• Paul Morin, a sophomore of Manchester, N.H. 
• Nichole Mulcunas, a junior of Conway 
• Christopher Ocker, a senior of Binghamton, N.H. 
• Amie Philo Whittaker, sophomore of Myrtle Beach 
• Heather Pritchard, a junior of Murre!Js Inlet 
• Laura Rasmussen, a senior of Myrtle Beach 
• Michel Sabbagh, a senior of Myrtle Beach 
• Nicole Service, a junior of Shawnee Mission, Kan. 
• Nicole Silimperi, a sophomore of Surfside Beach 
• Kelli Snyder, a junior of Myrtle Beach 
• Nicole Stalvey, a junior of Myrtle Beach 
• Sandra Stigant, a junior of Pawleys Island 
• Brian Sweeney, a senior of Pawleys Island 
• Georgette Timmons, a sophomore of Aynor 
• La Toya Williams, a sophomore of Dalze!J 
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Campus Calendar 
Thursday, May 30 
• Last day of classes (3-week May semester) 
Friday, May 31 
• Final exams (3-week May semester) 
Wednesday, June 5 
• Regular registration for Summer I, through 

June 6 
Thursday, June 6 
• Last day of classes (4-week May semester) 
Friday, June 7 
• Final exams (4-week May semester) 
Monday, June 10 
• Classes begin for Summer I 
Friday, June 14 
• Last day to apply for Summer graduation 

ATHLETIC EVENTS 
Wednesday, May 22 
• Baseball at Big South Conference 

Tournament, through May 25, in Rock Hill 
Wednesday, May 29 
• Women's and Men's Outdoor Tracie and Field 

at NCAA Championships, through Jun~ I 

Coastal Carolina 
People 
Faculty and staff are encouraged to submit 
information to be included in the "Coastal 
Carolina People" section of this newsletter. 
Information will be published following the 
presentation or activity. 

• Keith Massengill was one of 30 indi­
viduals to graduate from Leadership 
Grand Strand (LGS) XXII. The nine­
month program, sponsored . by the 
Myrtle Beach Area Chamber of 
Commerce, is designed for individuals 
with demonstrated leadership abilities 
who want to increase their knowledge of 
the Myrtle Beach area and enhance their 
involvement in community activities. 

Summer Golf Tour 
Coastal's Department of Campus 

Recreation is sponsoring a summer golf 
tour. The tour, which begins June 7, 
includes playing golf on Fridays at eight 
different courses along the Grand 
Strand. 

For more information or to register, 
call 349-2802. 
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This Issue: 
• Three appointed to HCHEC 

• Coastal professor wins book award 

• Faculty earn promotions 

• Tour raises money for archaeology and history 

Coastal Carolina University 
Rebecca Randall Bryan Art Gallery 

continue through 
Friday, June 14 

on weekdays from 
9 a.m to 5 p.m. 

The Rebecca Randall Bryan Art Gallery is located 
in the Thomas W and Robin W Edwards College 
of Humanities and Fine Arts Building. 
For more information, call 349-2711. COASTAL CAROLINA UNIVERSITY 

www.coastal.edu 
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